





Minutes
Executive Committee 

Sustainable Future Section
September 9, 2011
9:00 to 11:00 AM
Landye Bennett Blumstein LLP

1300 SW Fifth Avenue, Suite 3500, Portland

Pat Neil, Jim Kennedy, Dick Roy, Robin Bellanca Seifried, Michelle Slater, Dallas DeLuca, Diane Henkels, guests Camille Green and Beth Wolfsong
Excused: Amie, Ellen, and Jennifer

1.
2011 Section Goals--Jim   (Report)
· Jim discussed current achievements versus goals set in March 2011
· Not meeting membership goals.

· Partners in sustainability program: on course to implement this year.

· CLE Programs: goal was seven; already had five, and three more planned, plus celebration event.

· Website resource: in progress, will be done by year end.

· Interface with other sections: delayed due to unforeseen event, but will get back on track

· Office of Legal Guardian: scope larger than original planned, so target date pushed to early 2012.

· Task Force on RFPs for Legal Services.   Jennifer – behind target

· Interface with law schools: was progressing, but small set-back with departure of J. Charles Griggs.

· Do we want to continue this effort?

· Is it a natural/needed connection?

· Likely important for increasing membership.

· Might be connection, benefit for both sides, for programs.

· Need coordinator for connection, and plan.  Robin S. will lead group and seek input from the law student intern at Beth Allen Law plus Lewis & Clark connection Melissa Thaisz.

· We may participate in New Admittee event at Bar in October; Robin will check on her availability to attend.
· Volunteer involvement: some progress, with involvement in website resources, study groups, and Partners in Sustainability.

2.
Approve Minutes of May 6 and August 5 Executive Committee Meetings   (Decision)
· May minutes approved.

· August needs a few edits due to unknown last names of some volunteers.

3.
Partners in Sustainability--Dick   (Report and Discussion)


· Dick discussed criteria that the committee proposed

· Several categories of criteria

· Fairly lengthy and detailed proposed criteria; will need to be reduced.

· Need to balance goals of buy-in into program by Oregon firms, to increase sustainability practices, versus need to make goals very stringent.

· Want criteria to be substantive, not easy to achieve, so it is not “green washing”.

· Need criteria to be understandable and not impossible to implement, so that there will be applications and Partners.

· Might be publicized on Oregon State Bar’s website.

· A “Partners in Sustainability” section should be on website.

· Dick discussed national research indicating that law firms want their green-efforts publicized to non-lawyers.  Dick discussed advertisements in print journals in Oregon.  Current committee not focusing on publicity/benefits of being a Partner in Sustainability.  

· Dick will work with Ellen to produce final proposal for Partners in Sustainability criteria.

· Dallas to work with one member of Dick’s Partners in Sustainability group to work on publicity, with marketing managers at MHG&M and Miller Nash and other firms that may have such expertise to volunteer.

· Once criteria and publicity in place, Section to form new committee on implementation.

4.
Treasurer’s Report--Robin   (Report)
· The roll-over from last year is now officially part of our balance sheet, increasing funds available for events this year, including food for annual celebration.

· Will charge attendees at annual celebration some amount and charge non-members for attending remaining events this year.

5.
2012 Membership Dues--Robin   (Discussion and Decision)
· Discussion of whether to increase or decrease dues – consensus is to leave at $20.

· Discussion of discounted dues for new admittees.

· Bar system cannot process half-price membership.
· New proposal is to offer new admittees to pay for one year and be members for two.  Anyone with a 2011 Bar number would get membership through 2013 if they sign up in 2012.  The Bar will charge us $6.50 per person per year, so we would have the $6.50 expense next year with no income from that new admittee member.  Offer will be sent by email to all new members.  Robin will work with Michelle Peterson at Oregon State Bar to implement, including creating form that is sent with Bar renewal form.  Motion to make this offer passed.  For each such two-for-one member, we book a liability in 2012 to pay the $6.50 fee to the Bar in 2013 for the Bar’s membership fee.  

6.
Annual Section Celebration--Robin and Jim   (Discussion)  
· Will be held at Schwabe, Williamson & Wyatt.  Capacity of space is approximately 100.

· Thursday November 17, 2011, 5 PM.
· Jim discussing food provision with Schwabe. Robin will check on other providers, because initial quotes from Artemis very high.  Section may need to charge members to attend if other sources of money to pay for food are not available. 
· Initial speaker invited on monoculture has not responded.  

· Jim suggested Clark Brockman at SERA Architects as speaker on need for change in property law to achieve net-zero buildings and perspectives on lawyer involvement in sustainability relative to architects.
7.
SFS Leadership Award Recognition and Publicity--Ellen   (Discussion and Decision)       

· Schwabe Williamson & Wyatt (SW&W) was very excited about winning.

· No response from letters sent to firms that did not win, except Beth Wolfsong from Beth Allen Law who attended our meeting 

· SW&W would like Section to contact reporter Christina Williams at Sustainable Business Oregon journal.  Jim will do so after announcement in Section Newsletter.
· Need to advertise in Bar Bulletin in November and in the Multnomah Bar bulletin.
· Diane will investigate other county bar bulletins to advertise winner in.

· Dallas to circulate proposed advertisement.
· Discussed form of award.  Committee of Dallas, Ellen and Diane to decide and order.
8.
Appointment of Nominating Committee and Annual Meeting--Jim   (Discussion and Decision)   
· Per Bar rules, we need a nominating committee with one-third being non-Executive Committee members.  
· We are four days late in selecting nominating committee.
· Suggested that Dick and Michelle be on nominating committee; Dick will talk to David Ellis, Max Miller and Jas Adams, as potential third member.  So moved, and passed.
· Discussed increasing nominating committee size and other possible members, but no action was taken.

· Four people not up for election – Dick, Jennifer, terms end at end of 2012, Jim becomes past chair, and Michelle becomes chair.

· Pat not running for re-election; Amie stepping off of board as well.

· Dallas cannot be secretary again; termed out. 
· Committee will submit report on October 4 for recommended Executive Committee members.
9.
Membership Development--Robin    (Discussion and Decision)

· Discussed and moved to adopt Robin’s revised membership development program.

10.
Fall Program (Journey of the Universe)--Jennifer and Dick   (Report)
· Simplicity, Ecopsychology, and Journey of the Universe are three topics that Dick and Jennifer investigated.

· Journey of the Universe is a 56 minute movie.  Executive Committee discussed benefits and problems with a presentation that is a movie, and this particular movie.  Jim and Dick described it (not political, a scientific movie).  OMSI might run it as well.  Our executive Committee would present this and host discussion afterwards. Likely a 5 PM event.
11.
Web Site Development--Dallas and Diane   (Report)
· Diane discussed Best Practices Subgroup committee efforts and presentation at next Executive Committee meeting.  Explained subcommittee’s idea of having an “interactive” feature on website.

· Dallas is adding list Resources for sustainability in the law.  

· Dallas updated other sections of web page this week.
12.
Office of Legal Guardian Study Group--Jim   (Report)
· Recent meeting of Study Group discussed narrowing proposal for the Office of Legal Guardian.

· Discussed briefly examples in other countries and US and international experts that the Study Group will talk with about the proposal for Oregon.

· Dick listed members of Study Group, noted that Dick and Diane would like updates on this topic of interest.
13.
New & Old Business
· ENR section contacted Michelle about using Sustainable Future section criteria for selecting an ENR award winner, a new ENR program.  ENR still at beginning stage of discussing its program.  Michelle will follow up.
· Dallas needs to develop plan for back-up for website manager.

· Diane reported on amicus brief for public trust doctrine case:  no problem is apparent to communicating with parties involved.

· Jim and Michelle discussed Bar House of Delegates meeting.  Michelle will represent our Section as a result of Jim’s absence. 
MEETING ADJOURNED at 11:13 AM.
